CAUSEWAY ON GULL

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

October 6, 2007
1.
Bob Edstrom, Vice President, called the meeting to order at approx. 9:00 a.m.  Also present from the Board were Pat O’Hara, Tom Kraus, Dave Brainerd, Gloria Williamson, John Sweeney, Terry Miller, and Jim Kirkpatrick.  Dennis Steele was absent.  Ad Hoc Committee members present were Robert Hanson, Doug Johnson, Glen Johnson, and Laura Johnson.  Mark Nagel and Dan Scharf were absent.  Legal Counsel, Dick Hawke, and Narveson Management Representative LeAnne Rundhaug were also present.  

2.
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes from the July 21, 2007 board meeting as corrected.  The motion carried.  

3. Committee Reports

A. Finance Committee – Tom reported that the $250,000 settlement that was received from the Developer has helped the Association considerably.  The Association may not need to borrow from the line of credit this year.  He also reviewed the 2008 proposed budget.  Following discussion, a motion was made and seconded to accept the budget as presented with a corresponding assessment of $650 for unit 1 – 52, and $640 for units 53 – 58.  The motion carried.  Following a review of the preliminary budget for the Gull Lake Residence Club (GLRC) it was determined that the budget should be sent to Jason Tollette, Meyer Commercial, and a meeting should be set with the Finance Committee as soon as possible to discuss the budget.
B. House & Grounds Committee – Dave reported that the roof project is scheduled to begin this fall.  We hope to have two roofs replaced.  The costs to replace roofs in the future will remain about the same.  The only increase would come from an increase in the costs of materials.  Gloria met with Carmel to discuss furniture replacement.  She is working on obtaining bids.

C. Communications Committee – Pat reported on the recent changes to the web-site.  He and Denny are working together on the newsletter.  He will have it posted on the web-site as soon as possible.

D. Policy Committee – Bob reported that he has been working on the agreement with Meyer Commercial for the Gull Lake Residence Club.  He is waiting for feedback from Meyer Commercial.

4.
Old Business:
A.
Dick reported on the status of the appeal with the Minnesota Department of Health.  He has been talking to them about possibly working the with Association to bring the hot tubs into compliance.  The MDH will not make any commitments and will not look at the tubs until the Lodging Establishment licensing fee has been paid.  Following a lengthy discussion, a motion was made and seconded to continue with the appeal process and also do what needs to be done to work with the MDH to try to resolve the issue.  The motion carried.
B.
The Board reviewed the Association receivable report and there was discussion regarding delinquency.  Bob will check in to allowing owners to make ACH payments.
5.
New Business:

A.
It was reported that an owner would like to use the sales building in February for a small wedding reception.  Following discussion, Management was directed to check with Meyer Realty, who is currently renting the building, to see if they would allow it and also check with Zorbas to see if they could use their parking lot for overflow parking.

B.
It was announced that Dan Scharf would like to resign from the ad hoc committee.  A motion was made and seconded to accept Dan’s resignation.  The motion carried.
C.
There was discussion regarding possibly not allowing smoking in the units.  The Board would like Neal’s input.  No action was taken.
6.
Management Report:

A.
LeAnne mentioned that the current management contract will end in December and proposed a three year extension to the contract with a 3% per year management fee increase.  Following discussion, a motion was made and seconded to approve the extension as presented.  The motion carried.

C.
LeAnne reported that there has been a problem with owners bringing an excessive amount of bird feed during their week.  It is attracting woodpeckers and rodents, both of which are damaging the units.  Following discussion, the Board passed a policy asking that guests and owners not feed the wild life.
7.
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned.

